REPORT OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

March 15, 2006 at Sherwood Recreation Center

Meeting Attendees:

Commissioners: Mary Beatty (6a05)
Chair: Stephanie Nixon
Committee Members Present: NONE
Committee Members Absent: Mike Seneco (notified of absence), Mark Laisch, Raphael Marshall, Joe Bellino
Residents:  NONE
Guests: Alphonso Coles (Community Outreach, MPD)
Stephanie Nixon opened the meeting at 7:10 pm.

As there were no committee members present except the chair, the committee did not have quorum.  Topics originally on the agenda were limited to those of which Ms. Nixon had some knowledge.

Papering:
Commander Groomes and the Central Crime Analysis Unit provided an Arrest Count for 1D from 9/1/2005 through 12/31/2005.  To match the statistics with those from US District Attorneys office, Ms. Nixon requested statistics for PSAs 102 and 103.  Ms. Nixon will post them when she has them.  Per information from Mr. Bellino, DC is the only city that still requires officers to appear before the Attorneys for papering.  In DC, papering requires the officer to go stand in a line with other officers to present the written report to the Attorney after arresting a criminal.  After this, the attorney tells the officer whether the criminal will be tried.  Usually, the information given to the attorney is written on the arrest report.  The differences between DC and other jurisdiction papering systems need exploration.  Mrs. Beatty suggested determining whether this method was regulatory or legislative.  Mr. Bellino and Ms. Nixon to follow-up on the papering issues.

8th St NE and H St NE:
There have been complaints about Metro Transit Authority Police Department not patrolling the bus stops.  It is necessary to have a better understanding of responsibilities for different areas of the city.  Mr. Coles mentioned the importance of this intersection including the 2 ATMs.  Volunteers are needed to tackle this topic.  Ms. Nixon volunteered to contact Mr. Klavviter, PSA 102 Co-Community Coordinator.
Anti-Loitering Law:
Those present discussed the usefulness of the Baltimore Anti-loitering law in DC (contact Ms. Nixon for a copy).  Ms. Nixon and Mr. Bellino are to look into modifications of this law and using it effectively in DC.  Mrs. Beatty mentioned the usefulness of this law for ABL Committee.  Mr. Bellino was suggested as a representative from the Public Safety Committee to the ABL Committee. 
H Street Substation:

The debate about an H Street Substation was discussed.  Mike Seneco and Joe Bellino were assigned to investigate the issue.  In addition, the committee is to discuss the pros and cons with MPD.
Request for Action by the ANC:
Approve the notes.

Respectfully submitted by Stephanie Nixon.

